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Fitch Affirms 213 Tranches of UK Prime and Buy-to-Let RMBS
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Type text of press release after dateline below: please do not modify the font/format or exceed one page length.
Fitch Ratings, London, 18 August, 2010 Fitch Ratings has taken rating action on 36 UK prime and buy-to-let transactions. The rating actions include the upgrade of four tranches (from two transactions) and the affirmation of 213 tranches (from 36 transactions).  The Outlook has been revised to Positive from Stable for six tranches (from three transactions). The complete list of rating actions can be found via the link to the report above.
The affirmations reflect the continued stable performance of the UK prime and buy-to-let sector. Although there has been a deterioration in the level of arrears across many transactions this has been within a tolerance that can be supported by the transactions and the level of interest revenue has remained strong. Allied to this the volumes of repossessions experienced by all transactions has remained limited, with low interest rates and lender forbearance strategies helping to assist borrowers to continue making their mortgage payments. This has meant that transactions have not had to cover any material losses.

Fitch expects that the effect of higher unemployment will result in some borrowers struggling to make their payments, particularly if interest rates rise and that this could, over time, result in higher repossession activity. At present, however, this is expected to be a steady stream of new defaults, rather than a significant short-term stress, and therefore interest revenues are expected to remain high enough to cover period losses. 
The upgraded tranches are from two earlier vintage Paragon transactions that closed before 2005 and have seen strong credit enhancement growth along with good performance. These transactions have still benefitted from house price growth, despite the decline since the peak in 2007, and this has helped to support the performance of the underlying assets. Fitch has also revised the Outlook to Positive of six tranches from three other Paragon series transactions where credit enhancement has grown since closing and positive rating action may occur if performance remains relatively stable.
The Negative Outlook on six tranches of transactions reflects relatively thin levels of credit support to the junior notes. These are from three more recent Paragon buy-to-let transactions. In Fitch’s opinion these notes remain most exposed to any downturn in performance, and in addition these more recent transactions have experienced much lower levels of prepayments, limiting the credit enhancement growth since closing. If the performance variables of these transactions worsen then a downgrade of these notes is likely. Fitch has not taken negative rating action at the present time as the performance of the individual portfolios underlying these deals currently remains within its rating stress scenarios.
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Additional information is available at www.fitchratings.com.

Applicable criteria, 'EMEA Residential Mortgage Loss Criteria Addendum - UK', dated 23 February 2010, are available at www.fitchratings.com.
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